

Pellissippi Genealogical & Historical Society

118 South Hicks Street, Clinton TN 37716-2826 Email: pghs@att.net http://pghs.home.att.net

VOLUME 31 ISSUE 10 October 2009

October meeting:

Our October meeting will be held on Thursday, October 22, 2009, 7 p.m., at the Clinton Public Library, 118 S. Hicks St., Clinton, TN. We do not have a speaker scheduled at this time.

We will be electing officers for 2010. We still do not have a Vice President this year, so there is an opening for both President and Vice President as well as the Newsletter Editor. Please show your support for the society and volunteer for these positions.

A special thanks to Bradley Reeves of the East Tennessee Archives for his presentation last month.

Events:

Genealogy & Historical Book Fair

Genealogy & Historical Book Fair – October 24th 2009 9 AM to Noon. The book fair will be held at 261 Kyle Lane in Tazewell.

Queries:

HART AND PARK - Anderson County, Tennessee-

Thomas Hart who married Mary Parks- Thomas Hart, oldest son of David Rice Hart and Susanna Nunn, was born in Caswell Co, North Carolina - He married Mary Parks, *Mrs Cross* who was born in Anderson County, Tennessee in 1777- She died:12-16-1842- buried Delap Cemetary, Jacksboro, Tennessee- he was buried at Norris Damn-Do not know if his body was moved to Delap Cem or where? Searching for his grave--Also searching for information about Mary Parks (Mrs Cross)! Who was the *Cross that she married to, was it Brittian Cross or who?

Thomas Hart and Mary Parks (Mrs Cross) -

Children

- *Edwin Hart----i have no information!
- *John Umstead Hart--no information!
- *Joseph Hart-No information found
- *David Hart -1825-1903 married Nancy Bruce-He was born Anderson Co., Tennessee, Died: Mariposa, California 1903— Nancy Bruce, born Jacksboro, Tennessee 1825- Died 1906 Mariposa, California----(MY G GRANDFATHER AND G GRANDMOTHER MOTHER)
 - *Elizabeth Hart---No information *Delap Cem in Jacksboro, Tenn?
 - *Nancy Caroline Hart--No information Delap Cem in Jacksboro, Tenn?
 - *Eveline Hart -No information- Delap Cem, Jacksboro, Tenn-
 - *Emaline Hart-No information- Delap Cem, Jacksboro, Tenn-
 - *Mary Ann Hart-or Telitha Hart, married Thomas Hunter--buried Delap Cem in Jacksboro, Tenn-

I need information about my Hart and Bruce line- Nancy Bruce's father was Daniel Bruce born in S C and died in Caryville, Tennessee B: 1797 D: 24 June 1874, buried in Queener Cem, next to his wife Mary C who was born in Georgia 1802 and died 13 Dec 1875----Think her maiden name was Clo(t)felter, may have been Brenner Can you help me? Lois Jackson lojackson1@juno.com

The Pellissippian.

Issue #2 of the 2009 Pellissippian is at the printer and should be mailing soon.

Our Journal prints family histories and photos, Bible records, childhood memories, family reunion notices, and research queries. E-mail to Charlie Abner: abnerc799@aol.com Material may be mailed in clean, scannable copy to: PGHS, Attn: Journal Editor, 118 South Hicks St., Clinton, TN 37716-2826. Sharing your e-mail address with PGHS members makes it easy for others who are researching the same surnames to correspond with you. Please send to Charlie Abner at: abnerc799@aol.com Remember to update if you change your address. We are happy to print your queries in the Journal and on the society's web site: http://pghs.home.att.net/ To maintain the society's bulk mail status, the US Postal Service requires us to verify recipients' zip codes once a year. If your postal address has changed in any way, please let us know. An incorrect address means that you'll miss receiving your Journal.

USPS requires an annual update of their zip code. The US Post Office is getting real picky...if the address isn't absolutely correct, we may get their journals back as "Undeliverable as addressed...Return to Sender...Postage Due \$1.65." Then we get to send it out again, not at bulk rate, but as first class mail...\$1.82. If the recipient moves to another apartment in the same building, the journal is returned to us, because the address is incorrect.

Thanks Charlie Abner

Newsletter - eNewsletter

As a reminder, we never send attachments with our emails without prior notification. If you receive any email from our addresses with attachments, please do not open any attachments without checking with me first. You can contact me at pghs@att.net or 865-859-0468 for verification of the content. Thanks, Ron Evans.

As the costs of first class postage increases, email continues to be a lower cost option for sending the newsletters.

If you wish to receive this newsletter via email, please contact me at pghs@att.net. Distribution of the newsletter via email helps reduce our operating cost by eliminating printing and postage fees. If you are currently receiving the newsletter by email and have implemented "spam" filters, don't forget to add our email address to your "safe" list. Our primary email addresses are pghs@att.net.